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1.0	LEARNING CITY


As part of our City Vision initiative the partners decided that developing Carlisle as a Learning City would be a key priority. 


Under the Learning City initiative 5 Working Groups were established in April 2004, each convened by a City Vision partner; all have subsequently met to identify priority actions for 2005.  City Vision partners at their meeting in October 2004 endorsed these actions.  Close liaison has been established between Council officers and University Education Cumbria, LSC Cumbria, Carlisle schools, community education providers and work-based learning providers in order to implement agreed actions.  Current activities include the development of an HE student centre and purpose-built residential accommodation close to the city centre, the creation of progression routes from Apprenticeships to Foundation Degrees for work-based learners, projects to enhance environmental learning, further development of the Think@Carlisle brand, and a pilot project at North Cumbria Technology College to enhance the Citizenship curriculum.  The launch of Learning City is being planned to coincide with Adult Learners Week in May 2005, and this will involve input from all the major post-16 education and training providers in the city.








2.0	LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP


At the last meeting of the LSP partners held on December 08 it was decided to elect joint chairmen, one from Carlisle City Council and one from Eden District Council.  The meeting accepted the nominations of Ray Bloxham from Carlisle and Colin Nineham from Eden.  This follows the resignation and departure from the area of Kate Braithwaite who has held the position since its inception.


The meeting concentrated on two items of business, local PSA Agreements and the Cumbria Sub-Regional Strategy.








3.	TOWN TWINNING 


Carlisle is due to host this years Town Twinning exchange.  The dates we have offered Flensburg and Slupsk are from July 07 – 11th 2005, this will coincide with our Festival of Nations event, which is a week long celebration of music and dance from the around the world and to which we will be inviting entertainers from our Twin Cities.


Following recent elections in Flensburg there is to be a new Oberburgermeister, Herr Klaus Tscheuschner who will take office during January 2005.








4.	GREEN FLAG AWARDS


Bitts Park, Hammond’s Pond and Kingmoor Nature Reserve have each been recognised as national award winners.


The winners of the 2004/5 Green Flag Award, the national standard for parks and green spaces, were announced at a ceremony in Preston Guildhall.  More than 250 green spaces across England and Wales have achieved the standard – a huge increase on the first year of the award scheme in 1997, when only seven Green Flags were awarded. 


The Carlisle City Council parks are three of only six of parks in Cumbria to achieve the standard (Copeland also achieved three awards).  Bitts Park has achieved the award for the third consecutive year, Hammond’s Pond and Kingmoor Nature Reserve have achieved the award for the second consecutive year.  








EVENTS


BBC CHILDREN IN NEED


Carlisle was one of only three venues in England to host a free concert to celebrate the 25th anniversary of BBC Children In Need.  A 6,000-strong crowd attended the event.


The entertainment extravaganza was part of the major annual TV event on BBC1, hosted by Terry Wogan and Gaby Roslin.  The main BBC 1 programme included parts of the Carlisle event throughout the evening.


The BBC Children in Need Appeal concert near the Castle was supported by Asda and Carlisle City Council. 


The North East and Cumbria region raised a record total - £724,747.





CHRISTMAS 2004 


The new features and additional lighting effects proved extremely popular with residents and visitors alike the Council has received many compliments on our City Centre Christmas displays.  At the time of writing visitor numbers were not available but will be included in the next report.





RAC RALLY


The Council has been in discussion with Pirelli with the aim of bringing back to Carlisle the RAC Rally, now called the British Rally Championships.  For the past few years the Rally has used Gateshead as its base.  It is planned that the 2005 Rally will have Carlisle as its base.  This will include both the start and finish in Carlisle together with the service and media centre based in the City.  The Rally will be held over the weekend of May 20th & 21st.








6.	NATIONAL TREE WEEK


As our contribution to the National Tree Week (November 23 – 05 December 2004) Carlisle City Council, with the help of residents and conservation volunteers planted around 1,000 new trees across the District.








7.	TOURISM WEBSITE


A new tourism website was launched in December providing easier acces to information, accommodation, events and activities.


8.	CARLISLE FOCUS


The winter edition of Carlisle Focus was distributed as planned to residents and businesses in December.
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